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-PUBLIC NOTICE- 
 

Excavation Equipment and Trucks to use Harvard Road to Access 
Recreational Open Space (ROS) Area 

 
November 2009 

 
 As part of the ongoing cleanup for the Havertown PCP Superfund Site, EPA 
will be using Harvard Road to access Recreational Open Space (ROS) area of the 
site, located behind the cul-de-sacs of Washington Avenue and Rittenhouse Circle. 
Within the next few weeks, EPA contractors will begin excavating contaminated 
soil in the ROS area, backfilling with clean top soil, and revegetating the area. 
Also, EPA contractors will install monitoring and extractions wells to pump 
contaminated groundwater to the treatment plant along Eagle Road.  
 
 Please be advised that excavation equipment and trucks will be using 
Harvard Road to access the Recreational Open Space (ROS) area for the next 
3-4 months. A temporary access bridge will be built across the unnamed tributary 
to Naylors Run, so excavation equipment can pass into the ROS. All work should 
take place during normal business hours. The work will not pose a risk to nearby 
residents. Although EPA expects the work to be completed in 3-4 months, the 
project may be postponed due to harsh weather conditions, and completed in the 
Spring.  
 
 Attached to this notice is the April 2009 fact sheet for the Havertown PCP 
Superfund Site, which provides background information on the site and an update 
regarding the current phase of the cleanup.  
 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the activities at the 
ROS, please contact Francisco J. Cruz, EPA Community Involvement 
Coordinator, at cruz.franciscoj@epa.gov or (215) 814-5528. 
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